EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE – 3 SEPTEMBER 2012
PART   I -   

  DELEGATED

12.  
CONSIDERATION OF RECOMMENDATIONS FROM THE LOCAL DEVELOPMENT FRAMEWORK CORE STRATEGY MEMBER WORKING GROUP

  (DCRG)

1.
Summary
1.1
To receive the unanimous recommendations of the Local Development Framework Core Strategy Member Working Group held on 21 August 2012.
  
ACTIONS AGREED:-

Potential Sites to meet Identified Secondary School Need.

That the Executive Committee be recommended that Herts County Council be informed and the Site Allocations Proposed Submission document reflects that :


(1)
Secondary School in the East of the District



The Council reluctantly acknowledges that the only potential secondary school site in the east of the District now identified by the County Council is site S(d): Croxley Green Land North East of Baldwins Lane. Although considered the least unacceptable site following the Site Allocations Issues and Options consultation in November 2010, its allocation as such remains highly problematical. The land in question constitutes the greater part of a relatively small area of Metropolitan Green Belt, the main purpose of which is to prevent the settlement of Croxley Green from merging into the neighbouring built-up area west of Watford town centre and forming part of the Borough of Watford. The County Council’s site selection does not, therefore, have the support of the local community; local residents and elected representatives in Croxley Green being overwhelmingly opposed to its allocation as a secondary school site. 



For these reasons, and notwithstanding the County Council’s site selection, the Council will expect and require any planning application for development on this Green Belt land to clearly set out the very special circumstances necessary to justify such development. The Council will do all it can to ensure that any such application is the subject of a local planning inquiry to enable the existence (or otherwise) of such very special circumstances to be examined in public. 


(2)
Secondary School in the South West of the District




There are two potential sites in the west of the District.

· S(b) Mill End/Maple Cross Froghall Farm and Adjoining Land

· S(a) Mill End/Maple Cross Lane East of A405/North of A412.



While the Member Working Group of this Council on 13 March 2012 recommended that S(a) was not a potential secondary school allocation and that the Council supports S(b) subject to the Council commissioning a consultant to support this view, further discussions with the County Council have led to the identification of an alternative approach.



The County Council have confirmed that they are willing to support the this Council in bringing forward sites S(a) and S(b) for allocation as a way forward, since the two authorities have not been in agreement regarding allocation of site S(a).


(3)
That as a footnote to comments (1) and (2) above the County Council be requested to again further consider the provision of a site for a secondary school in the Watford Rural area of the District.


Report prepared by: Elwyn Wilson, Democratic Services Manager.


Background Papers;


Minutes of Local Development Framework Core Strategy Member Working Group 21 August 2012 ( to be circulated separately)

APPENDIX 

Report To Local Development Framework Member Working Group 21 August 2012- Site Allocations Development Plan Document - Appendix A  
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